CONSERVATION COMMISSION

NORTON, MASSACHUSETTS

Norton Conservation Commission Monday, April 23, 1990

MINUTES

ATTENDANCE:

MEMBERS: Leo Yelle
Earl Willcott
Bob Medeiros
John Texeira
Peter MacLean

ASSOC. MEMBER: Julian Kadish

Bill Payment - Earl Willcott made a motion, seconded by John Texeira,
to approve payment of the bills as presented. Approved.

No. Worcester St. Conservation Area - Mr. Lamoureaux, Barrows St.,
stated that he did not want to renew the hay cutting agreement with
the Commission but recommended that James Fitzgibbons take over
the contract. The members discussed the terms of the agreement with
Mr. Fitzgibbons, who agreed to comply with them. Bob Medeiros made
a motion, seconded by Peter MacLean, to give Mr. Fitzgibbons a five
year contract to bale hay at the Conservation area, and to use his
judgement to get back a good yield. Approved.

Req. for Det., Gene Britton - Mr. Britton proposed to lift an existing
residential home and install a foundation. The project is within the
100 ft. Buffer Zone of Norton Reservoir. The members reviewed the
request, noting that erosion controls must be installed if they are
found to be necessary by the Conservation Director. Bob Medeiros
made a motion, seconded by John Texeira, to close the Public Meeting.
Approved. Earl Willcott made a motion, seconded by John Texeira,

to issue a Negative Determination regarding this project. Approved.

Continued Public Hearing, Harry Forster - Members were given an
Herbicide Management that had been submitted to the Conservation
office on April 20, 1990. Since there had not been time to review the
proposal, the members accepted the applicant's request to continue
the hearing until the next meeting. Earl Willcott made a motion,
seconded by John Texeira, to continue the Public Hearing until Mon-
day, May 14, 1990 at 8:00 p.m. Approved.

Continued Req. for Det., Arthur Amaral - Mr. Amaral did not attend.
No action taken.




Page 2
MINUTES
APRIL 23, 1990

Req. for Certificate of Compliance, 360 Old Colony Road - Tabled
until next meeting. The Conservation Director reported that there
are still some items which need to be addressed by the applicant.

Enforcement

It was noted that Mr. Sera's "unsuitable" fill will be removed
within the next few days. A letter was read from Mr. and Mrs.
Oliveria's representative regarding a Notice of Intent to be filed
within two weeks. The Conservation Director noted that she had
met Mr. Roberts and Dr. Carr regarding the Roberts' violation on
Old Colony Road.

Lake Winnecunnet - It was noted that the apparent lowest, qualified
bidder for the weed harvesting equipment was Aquatics Unlimited at
$65,112.00. The bid will not be awarded until after the residents, at
Town Meeting, vote to authorize the use of the funds. In the mean-
time, a contract will be drafted and a Notice of Intent will be filed.
An information sheet, explaining the warrant article, will be sent to
local newspapers.

Norton Reservoir - An information sheet explaining the warrant article,
will be sent to local newspapers.

Walker St. project, Richard Bodio - Members reviewed three estimates
for the wetland replication area at "Country Club Estates". Earl Will-
cott made a motion, seconded by Bob Medeiros, to require that Mr.
Bodio post a $5,000.00 bond to ensure completion of the wetlands rep-
lication. Approved.

Adjournment - Bob Medeiros made a motion, seconded by Peter Mac-
Lean to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 p.m.



